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Kidman Bridge Renewal Works 
Works Notice 

       

 

 

These works, funded by the South Australian Government as 
part of the Bridge Maintenance Program, will ensure long term 
protection of the steelwork and increase the life span of the 
bridge. 
 

What’s happening 
Maintenance works on Kidman Bridge are continuing and progressing 
well. The project is expected to be completed in June 2025. 
 
To safely undertake remaining works, there will be changes to 
existing traffic and pedestrian management from Thursday  
20 February 2025. 
 

How this affects you 
Henley Beach Road  
Henley Beach Road will remain open to traffic at all times.  
 
To keep everyone safe, speed and lane restrictions will continue 
throughout the work area, including outside of working hours, until all 
works are complete in June 2025.  
 
Please plan your trips, observe signage and follow the direction of 
onsite traffic controllers.  
 
The pedestrian footpath on the northern side of the bridge will 
be closed for the remainder of the project. The southern footpath 
will remain open at all times.  
 
There will be some noisy activities from time to time, but we'll do our 
best to keep disruption to a minimum. 
 
 
 
 

When 
Thursday 20 February 2025 
to June 2025, weather 
permitting. 

Hours of work 
Monday to Friday between 
the hours of 7am and 5pm 

Saturday between the 
hours of 7am and 2pm.  

Some extended working 
hours on Saturdays and 
Sunday works intermittently 
as required.  

Where 
Kidman Bridge, Henley 
Beach Road, Lockleys. 

More information 
Visit  www.dit.sa.gov.au/ 
KidmanBridge  

Email DIT.Engagement@ 
sa.gov.au 

Call 1300 794 880 

  

 
Improving long term 
sustainability of the bridge 

 
Enhancing structural 
stability 

We are undertaking remediation works on the 
Kidman Bridge, located on Henley Beach Road 
over the River Torrens.  

http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/KidmanBridge
http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/KidmanBridge
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Linear Park Trail Shared Use Path closures 
From Monday 3 March 2025, the Linear Park Shared Use Path, beneath Kidman Bridge, will be 
temporarily closed until late April 2025. Pedestrians and cyclists will need to detour over Henley Beach 
Road, please see map below for detours.  
 
Please be cautious when passing through work zones and follow directional signage along the paths. 
 
All paths will reopen on completion of the works.  
 
Thank you for your patience while these important works are undertaken.  
 

Linear Park Trail Shared Use Path detour map 
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